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December 2, 2011
(12:40 P.M.)
Meeting Minutes for Council Member Bill Gulliford and Study Group 2011-732 members Ron Mallett, Sam Mousa, Derek Igou, Steve Diebenow and Wyman Duggan meeting of November 29, 2011
Topic:  2011-732 (Reorganization Legislation)
Location:  Committee Room A, City Hall, Suite 425 – St. James Bldg, 117 West Duval Street

In attendance: Council Member Bill Gulliford, Ron Mallett, Sam Mousa, Derek Igou, Steve Diebenow, Wyman Duggan, Council Member Greg Anderson, Council Member Lori Boyer, Council Member Jim Love, Council Member Matt Schellenberg, Council Member Redman, Council Member Bishop, Lawsikia Hodges (OGC), Steve Rohan (OGC), Janice Billy (CA), Jessica Deal, Karen Bowling, Allison Luker, Carolyn Williams, Jarik Conrad, Karen Chastain (OGC), Kevin Kuzel (ECA), Belinda Peeples (ECA), Debbie Delgado (ECA), Donna Barrow (ECA), Tony Bates, Carol Harper, Jim Pickett and Stan Johnson

Meeting convened:  5:10 pm.
Ron Mallett called the meeting to order. Council Member Gulliford thanked the group for their participation and charged council members to ask questions but avoid offering any opinions that may bias the group. Ron Mallett stated the focus of the meeting would be the operations side, Chief Services Commission (CSC). 
Karen Bowling explained the thought process behind the CSC structure stating the idea was to organize the various departments around their stakeholder groups. The structure included Citizen Services, which include those departments that interface directly with citizens. Then there is Employee Services, which services the employees and Intra-Governmental Services, which services beyond the city including the constitutional officers. She discussed the various structure possibilities of Citizens Services. Whether to have an administrator between the departments and the CSC or have the departments report directly to the CSC.
Derek Igou discussed the Jacksonville Public Library (JPL) structure. Sam Mousa questioned the JPL’s location stating it should be a part of boards and commissions under the Chief of Staff. The group discussed the process of hiring the JPL director and appointing of the JPL board of directors. Steve Diebenow stated due to the size of the JPL’s operation it should be within the CSC purview, and he supports the JPL’s Director being appointed by the mayor and confirmed by the council.
Ron Mallet discussed the need for a deputy within Citizen Services; however, Council Member Bishop did not see a need for a deputy within Citizen Services but a need for a deputy CSC. 
Council Member Schellenberg questioned whether the Chief of Staff should be used as a gatekeeper to the mayor. The sentiments of the group were that it was the mayor’s choice to have or not have the Chief of Staff function in that manner.

Wyman Duggan had some technical questions relating to the language in the legislation in the areas of 1) Employee Services, Agreements for Volunteer Workers, concerning the lack of indemnification of reckless and intentional actions. 2) Employee and Labor Relations Division, Division Chief, concerning additional hiring qualifications. 3) Housing and Community Development Division, concerning relocation of displaced persons. Steve Rohan and Karen Chastain responded to each item.
Sam Mousa discussed the current library structure and the pros and cons of council approval as it relates to the JPL Director, and disagrees that there should be a direct line of the JPL Director to the mayor. Current policy should stand. Steve Diebenow supports the council having confirmation power. Further discussion was had as to whether the mayor should appoint the JPL Director vice the JPL Board. Derek Igou discussed some of the difficulties of managing the relationship of the library director. Council Member Bishop discussed the library system’s history of public participation. 
Sam Mousa motioned that the JPL box be an appointed position by the mayor, confirmed by council and report directly to the Chief of Services. He further motioned that the Intra-Governmental Services be change to Central Services. Ron Mallett restated a previous motion to reconsider the use of the term commissioner, changing it to officer. Steve Diebenow motioned that a green box for the Jacksonville Journey be added below Jacksonville Children Commission.

Sam Mousa motioned to change the Executive Staff box under Chief of Staff to Administrative Staff. Steve Diebenow motioned that page 7, the operation page be approve with amendments.
The group addressed the Financial Services Commission (FSC), Military Affairs, Veterans Services Commission and Education Commission. Sam Mousa questioned the location of quality measurements. After discussion Sam Mousa motioned that a green box extend off the budget office for Performance Improvements.

The group agreed there were no changes to Military Affairs, Veterans Services Commission. The group discussed the Education Commissioner and Karen Chastain provided explanation of the commissioner’s role. Wyman Duggan questioned whether zero based budgeting should be a recommendation. Karen Bowling discussed briefly the process for identify the 74 million dollar savings. Jessica Deal discussed the RFPs process.

Sam Mousa motioned to approve the FSC, Military Affairs, Veterans Services Commission and Education Commission with the exception of adding a green box off the budget office for Performance Improvements. Ron Mallett added to re-title the FSC to Chief Financial Officer.
Meeting adjourned: 7:18 pm.  Minutes:  Stan Johnson, 12/2/2011
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